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SUBJECT

Metro Transit Department Capital Program Update – Planning for New Operating Base. 

SUMMARY

The Metro Transit Department has committed to give the Regional Transit Committee (RTC) biannual (twice yearly) status updates on the METRO CONNECTS Development Program.  For 2019, reports were presented in January and June.

This fall update focuses on planning for a new bus operations and maintenance base in South King County.  The METRO CONNECTS Long Range Plan identified new basecapacity as an essential investment to allow expansion of bus service.

BACKGROUND 

The METRO CONNECTS Development Program (MCDP) Policy Report, accepted by Motion 15094, includes Metro’s commitment to provide biannual status updates to the RTC, starting in June 2018 and continuing through January 2019 and thenceforth.  The purpose of the status update format is to provide the most current available information with the understanding that each update reflects a work in progress.

The biannual update presented on June 19, 2019, addressed Metro operations, the RapidRide program, and these Transit Capital Improvement Program highlights
· Speed and Reliability Investments
· Transit Hubs and Access
· Operational Capacity Growth and Interim Base
· Zero Emissions - Eastgate
· State of Good Repair

[bookmark: _GoBack]The next biannual METRO CONNECTS Development Program status update, due in early 2020, will provide an opportunity for an overview of transit capital program progress and challenges.  This Fall capital update centers on planning for a new bus operations and maintenance base in South King County to house 250 buses.

The METRO CONNECTS Long Range Plan discussed the need for additional bus base capacity in its Operations and System Preservation section, with the comment that “Bases are major facilities that require extensive work to site and plan.”  Accordingly, even with a target completion date around 2030, initial planning for the new base was a near-term priority as Metro ramped up its planned infrastructure investments to begin the implementation of METRO CONNECTS.

The 2017-2018 Transit budget included initial funding in its Capital Improvement Program (CIP) for the South King Base capital project (Project #1129631).  For the years 2017-2024, the CIP includes $40.2 million for planning, preliminary design, final design, and acquisition.  The vast majority of project funds will be appropriated in future CIPs and will reflect more refined estimates for the costs of site acquisition and construction.  Consistent with Metro’s policy goal of achieving an all-electric bus fleet by 2040, the base design will incorporate electric charging infrastructure. 


INVITED

1. Chester Knapp, Coordinated Portfolio Program Manager IV – Fixed Asset, Metro Transit Department

ATTACHMENTS

1. New South King County Base, Metro Transit Department Presentation
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